
Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment 2018-21: Supplementary Statement 

 Kensington and Chelsea Health and Wellbeing Board 

This supplementary statement has been prepared and issued by the Royal Borough of Kensington and 

Chelsea Health and Wellbeing Board, in accordance with the requirements set out under the National 

Health Service England (Pharmaceutical Services and Local Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2013 

(SI 2013 No 349) and amended in 2014, 2015, 2016 and 2018 (“The Regulations”). 

The statement has been issued in accordance with Part2; 6 (3) of the Regulations and updates the 

Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment published by the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea Health 

and Wellbeing Board on the 29th March 2018.    

 

Type of Change Description of Change Date of Change 

Change of 
ownership 

Previous Owner: KSC1T Ltd, 240 Earl’s 
Court Road, SW5 9AA 
 
New Owner: Zinbake Ltd, 240 Earl’s Court 
Road, SW5 9AA 
 

22 January 2018 

Change of 
ownership 

Previous Owner: Lloyds Pharmacy 
Limited, 513 Kings Road, Chelsea, London 
SW10 0TX 
 
New Owner: Jhoots Pharmacy Limited T/A 
Jhoots Pharmacy, 513 Kings Road, 
Chelsea, West London SW10 0TX 
 

1 April 2018 
 
 

Relocation of 
pharmacy 

Boots UK has moved from 203-205 
Brompton Road to 145-149 Brompton 
Road 

29 August 2018  
 
 

 

The changes described above represent no significant change and do not result in a gap in service 

provision.  Changes are reported on data provided by NHS England and are correct at the time of 

writing. 
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